Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, December 6, 2017
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Heather Turman, President) 

· No principal’s report – Mr. Mefford is at literacy training.

B. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer – as reported by Heather Turman)  

· Last month we spent about $400 for the Lego Club, $250 on the Book Fair and about $200 on Taste of Countries.

· We have made about $426 on the Beeks t-shirts, but we have about $352 spent on remaining inventory.  We will sell these throughout the year.

· We still have about $6,400 in our checking account (this is after subtracting money for track maintenance earmarks and subtracting about $10,000 for STEM earmarks).

· PTO can earn money through Amazon Smile payments – sign up through smile.amazon.com and mark Margaret Beeks to support our PTO.

C. Adult t-shirts will be filled today.  
· So far, we have received positive feedback about the design and quality.  

· We are planning a spring t-shirt sale.

D. Taste of Countries (Holly McFall)
· There has been a lot of positive feedback.

· Many of the families participating liked the switch to November, as December is such a busy time of year.
E. Artome Art Show & Book Fair
· Mrs. Rasnake raised $566 for her art program.
· Mrs. Burch raised $1,000 for the library and earned 3,000 Scholastic points through the book fair.

F. Upcoming Restaurant Nights

· Panera in January

· PKs in February

· Specific dates will be coming
G. BeSmart Presentation
· December 18th at 6:30 pm

· The 30-minute presentation is about keeping guns safe in the house.

· The presentation is for adults only as sensitive issues will be discussed.

H. Read-A-Thon
· Melody will be transitioning leadership, but she will still help whoever takes over.
· Will need help getting prizes/donations.

· The PTO can spend some money to purchase prizes.

· In years past, our big prizes were Kindle Fires for the top reader and top fundraiser.

· Some new ideas are gift cards to the trampoline park or movies or even a prize where a teacher or Mr. Mefford will do something with the winning student.

· The suggested dates for the Read-A-Thon are February 20th – March 6th (will check with Mr. Mefford to confirm).

I. Girls’ & Boys’ Night
· Heather Wright is coordinating

· Girls’ Night is February 27th, Boys’ Night is March 15th 

· Lego theme for both events.

J. Teacher Appreciation Week – first week in May.
· Around the World theme (French breakfast, Mexican fiesta, etc.)

· There are 5 days of events – we need a coordinator for each day.

K. Rezoning proposal and building plan
· There is a rezoning meeting about the property next to the school to change it from low density to medium density for a 55+ community.

· If it passes, the tallest building could be 52 feet tall.

L. Meeting Adjourned
